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President's Report
  by Charlotte Pierce

Bo Marlin has volunteered to be our Vice
President. Thank you so much, Bo, for
stepping forward to take on that
position. The dances will be publicized,
the entry desk will be covered, and our
insurance will always be in order. Please
congratulate and thank Bo if you have
not done so already.

Every year I look forward to fall
because it reminds me of watching or
going to football games. Walking
through the woods to admire the colors
of the leaves is fun when the weather
turns cooler. You can observe the
beautiful leaves and enjoy the much
needed cooler evenings as you drive to
the Association dances in September
and October.

The first big fall event for the
NVCWDA will be the Anniversary Dance
on September 19, 2009 which is a
celebration of our incorporation in 1986.

Charter Members
as of 08-12-2009

(Members who joined NVCWDA by
June 1986 and have maintained their
membership continuously)

James R. Birnbaum
Mae L. Canfield
Charles Drummond
Dorothy Garrison
William Garrison
John Gentile
Sandra Graves
Bill Hardwick
Marjorie C. Hoffman
Joyce P. Leamon
Bill Markland
Steve Martin
Jerry S. Oweis
Frank Scott
Dave Shrader
Pat Shrader
Robert H. Smith
Dale Weed
Linda-B Woodworth

Life Members
as of 08-12-2009

(Members who were nominated
and elected for outstanding service
to NVCWDA)

John Gentile
Sandra Graves
George Jones
Bill Markland
Steve Martin
Pat McNees
George Morse, Jr.
Frank Scott
Dave Shrader
Pat Shrader
Robert H. Smith
Linda-B Woodworth

HELP US CELEBRATE
Northern Virginia Country Western Dance

Association's 23rd Anniversary
1986-2009

We�re having a party and you're invited.
September 19, 2009 � 7:30 to 11:00 p.m.

Luther Jackson Middle School
3020 Gallows Road, Falls Church, VA

Free admission for charter and life members. Please join us to celebrate with
some of your old friends, and maybe make some new ones. Bill Cole will be

playing some of your old time favorites, and he will be happy to take requests.

Dance instruction from 7:30 to 8:30 p.m.
Good food, good music and good company.

Western attire is suggested.

–continued on page 2
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2009-2010 NVCWDA
Board of Directors

OFFICERS
President Charlie Pierce

703/339-8437
Vice President Bo Marlin

703/765-4258
Secretary Joyce Leamon

703/978-3220
Treasurer Donna Dennis

703/264-7891
DIRECTORS
Dance Bo Marlin

703/765-4258
Communications Open

Membership Marty Johnson
703/323-8623

Planning Susan Scott
703/585-3307

Special Events Dan Pierce
703/339-8437

At Large Linda Buckle
703/830-1985

Steppers Luella Montgomery
703/971-2931

Past President Gary Campbell
703/858-0701

The  NVCWDA  is  a  non-profit  organization
dedicated to teaching and  promoting  CW
dancing for  the enjoyment  of  our  members
and friends.
The NVCWDA Newsletter is published
bimonthly by the Northern Virginia Country-
Western  Dance Association, Inc.; P.O.  Box
384; Merrifield, VA 22116-0384. Initial
memberships and annual renewals are $18
per  year, or $30 for two years payable to
NVCWDA at the address below. Advertising
deadline is the 10th of the preceding month.
Advertising  rates: camera ready full page
display ads, $160; 1/2 page, $80; 1/4 page,
$40; business-card ads, $20. Send prepaid
advertising material to Lydia Vitale, 20295
Broad Run Drive, Sterling, VA 20165.

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to
NVCWDA Membership Director, P.O. Box
384, Merrifield, VA   22116-0384

Printed by Payne Publishers, Inc.
Manassas, VA 703/369-5454

COMMUNICATIONS TEAM
Newsletter Coordinator   Bo Marlin

703/765-4258
Newsletter Design   Lydia Vitale

703/430-2398
Webmaster   Kerie Hitt

webmaster@nvcwda.org
Hotline Mistress  Diane Foster

703/823-5673

Update from the
Membership Director
  by Marty Johnson

Check out the rest of the newsletter
for specific details. Surely there will
be a variety of food and cake.

On October 31, Rick Humbert will
decorate our dance area and
transform it into a Halloween Haunt
for the evening. Start planning your
award-winning costume now so it will
be ready in time for the Halloween
dance. I’m thinking about some
Witch’s Brew, nonalcoholic of course,
for the snack table and lots of candy.

None of our dances would
happen without all of you who come
to our dances, so please mark your
calendar for every first, third, and fifth
Saturdays of September and October
and every month. It is more fun when
the dance floor is full. We have moved
the tables back some so that there
will be more dance area.

Our DJs are the best and I
appreciate their efforts to provide a
variety of music and types of dances
for our enjoyment. The dance
instructors are doing a great job of

mixing new dances with reviews of
dances that were taught earlier in the
year. If you want to learn a particular
dance, let Bo know so that he can work
on making that happen.

The 2009-2010 board has been
planning the dances, membership,
finances, and dance venues for this year.
The two new members of the board,
Susan Scott and Dan Pierce, have been
very active in promoting the values of the
NVCWDA. We still need a Communi-
cations Director so contact one of the
board members if you like getting a
newsletter and would be willing to help
with that project.

Looking forward, the board is already
putting initial plans in place for the New
Year’s Eve dance, and we want it to be
your number one choice for celebrating
the New Year. It would be so wonderful if
you would volunteer to help in any way
that you can to make this a fun and
exciting way to end 2009 and bring in
2010.

Remember that I am not just your
president but also your friend. Let’s work
together to make our dances fun.

The membership numbers are actually
up a bit from my last report. We
currently have 174 members, which is
six more than reported in the last
newsletter. Of those 174, however, ten
have technically expired. Letters have
gone out to those expirees, and
hopefully, they will renew soon.

Although the membership
numbers remain on the low side, the
Board is very encouraged by all of the
new attendees at the dances. We
seem to have a half dozen or so new
faces at each dance, so our efforts to

bring in new people are working. Charlie
Piece, our new President, has had quite
good success with some of the
advertisements she has been putting in
local newspapers, and the Association
website continues to bring in many new
people thanks to our wonderful
Webmaster, Kerie Hitt.

We now need to figure out how to
make those new people come back and
ultimately join the Association. Our next
Board meeting is coming up soon, and I
would love to bring up some new ideas
for consideration. If you have any
suggestions, please send me an email
at membership@nvcwda.org. My hope is
that, by the end of the year, we have so
many attendees that we need a bigger
place to hold the dances!

Newsletter Deadline
10th of October for articles, reports and news items

E-mail to: communications@nvcwda.org

Send Microsoft Word, PageMaker or Text Files.

Send photos separately as tif, eps, jpeg,
or bitmap files (high resolution)

President's Report –cont. from pg. 1
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Admission:  $10 Members / $12 Non-members / $5 Children under 18 accompanied by an adult. Members PSDC: $10.
Monitor hotline and web site for advance notice on November dances and last minute changes.

NVCWDA 2009 DANCE SCHEDULE
Free dance lessons 7:30 p.m. � 8:30 p.m. � Open dancing 8:30 p.m. � 11:00 p.m.

Special Events Director Article
  by Dan Pierce

Can you believe that it’s already August? It won’t be long
before the leaves start to fall and the weather turns cold
and we’ll all be wondering where those long lazy days of
summer went.

Time flies, and we have some special dances that will
soon be here. Our next special dance is the NVCWDA
Anniversary Dance on September 19th. We would like to
invite all of you to help us celebrate 23 years of NVCWDA
Country and Western dancing in Northern Virginia.

When October gets here, we will have our Halloween
Dance on (you guessed it) October 31st. You know what that
means. The Halloween Dance is where we can all be kids
again, dress up in your favorite costume, join the fun and
dance the night away with your friends and the spooks and
goblins at Luther Jackson.

And then comes December. We know that December
is a busy month for all of us. But we have a couple of big
events in December. NVCWDA has a tradition of helping
our friends in the Marine Corps with a very worthy cause,
Toys for Tots. We would like to invite all of our members to
come to the dance on December 5th and help us make some
child’s Christmas a little more joyous with a contribution to
Toys for Tots. And now for the big one—NVCWDA’s New
Year’s Eve Dance on (you guessed it again!) December 31st.
Those of you who have been to our New Year’s Eve dance
know what a great event it is. For those who haven’t been
to our New Year’s Eve dance yet, I can promise you a great
evening of fun, food, fellowship and dancing.

So grab a pen and mark your calendars, put it in your
Blackberry, do whatever you need to do to remind yourself
not to miss these fun dances that will soon be here. We are
looking forward to seeing each and every one of you at your
Association’s special events.

In the last newsletter, I had an article regarding the possibility
of obtaining grant money from CareFirst BlueCross/Blue
Shield for the Association to further its goals of promoting
country-western dance in the Northern Virginia community.
CareFirst offers this grant money to promote its own health
initiatives through partnering with area organizations with
related goals. In the radio advertisement that triggered the
Board’s interest, CareFirst enumerated the health benefits
of dance, and it seemed that there might be a good chance
of the Association obtaining funds.

After contacting CareFirst regarding the requirements,
it became clear that the time that would be needed to
complete the in-depth application process was extensive.
The Board decided that it would be best to check with
CareFirst again to see what the chance of success would
be before proceeding. I again contacted CareFirst and was
told that the chances were remote. The Board then decided
not to pursue the matter further.

Several people I have spoken with have suggested that
this may have been a simple way for CareFirst to cut down
on applicants. If anyone has the time or interest to pursue
this any further, please email me or my husband, Marty
Johnson, at membership@nvcwda.org.

CareFirst BlueCross/BlueShield
Sponshorship Opportunity
  by Karen Johnson

Lesson at 7:30 Lesson at 8:00

Date Event Location DJ Instructor(s) Dance Instructor(s) Dance

Sep 5 Middle Sch Vitale Scotty Inman line dance Matt Leonard couples specialty

Sep 19 Dance Middle Sch Cole Eileen Scott line dance review Buckle couples specialty review

Oct 3 Middle Sch Vitale Vitale Itsy - line dance O'Connor moves

Oct 17 Middle Sch Fanelli Kathy Fanelli line dance review Bo & Ann Marlin couples specialty review

Oct 31 Dance Middle Sch Brown Bo Marlin line dance Vitale couples specialty review
Halloween

Night Club Two Step

Jackson

Jackson

Jackson

Jackson

Jackson

Oklahoma Breeze 2

Anniversary

Bernie & Lydia

Circle Twenty

My New Life

Here Comes the Rain,

Cabo San Lucas

Walkin' Wazi

Keith & Linda

Brian & Kathy

Bernie & Lydia

Chiquita

Shadow

Six Pack Summer

The Halloween Dance
will be

Oct 31, 2009 at Luther Jackson

There will be prizes for the best costumes.
First prize is one free ticket to the New

Year’s Eve Dance; second prize is a pair of
tickets to a regular dance; and third prize is

one ticket to a regular dance.
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PSDC Fridays = Country/Swing Mix

Vienna American Legion

(w/Beginner & Int. Lessons)

http://www.jimandpeggy.com

Line Dance Lessons in Sterling, VA
Mondays - 7:00-9:00 p.m., Fridays - 7:00-8:00 p.m.

Bernie & Lydia Vitale
dancenl@comcast.net or call 703-430-2398

For more information on dances

see contact information listed

with directions (How Do I Get

There) on page six.

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Swingin' Country
at the

Dance Factory

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

1 2 3 4 5

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30

October 2009

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

Swingin' Country
at the

Dance Factory

PSDC
Vienna Am. Legion

Jim and Peggy
Dale and Anita

PSDC
Vienna Am. Legion

Jim and Peggy
Dale and Anita

1 2 3

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

Dance Schedule

Gail Smith has a Nokesville dance on
Thursdays. Email: rgsmith@wildblue.net

for information.

September 2009
NVCWDA  Dances

Free Dance Lessons
7:30 - 8:30 p.m. Lessons

Open dancing 8:30 - 11:00 p.m.

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

Schedule changes can occur.
Please contact dance organizers

directly to confirm events.

PSDC
Vienna Am. Legion

Jim and Peggy
Dale and Anita

NVCWDA
Jackson

Middle School

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

PSDC
Vienna Am. Legion

Jim and Peggy
Dale and Anita

Reston Dance
(Reston

Community
Center)

PSDC
Vienna Am. Legion

Jim and Peggy
Dale and Anita

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

NVCWDA
Jackson
Middle School
Anniversary
Dance

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

Stafford
American

Legion

Stafford
American

Legion

Stafford
American

Legion

Reston Dance
(Reston

Community
Center)

Stafford
American

Legion

Lessons by Eileen Scott: Monday night line dance classes resume 9/14 at
American Legion Post 176, Amhearst Avenue, Springfield, 8-9:30 p.m. except
holidays. Pay as you go; no pre-registration required. Contact Eileen for more
information: escott5678@verizon.net. See ParkTakes for her Fairfax County classes
on Tuesday nights starting 9/22. Pre-registration required for county classes.

PSDC
Vienna Am. Legion

Jim and Peggy
Dale and Anita

Nokesville
Gail Smith

Dawn & Dean
Cherry Hill

NVCWDA
Jackson

Middle School

NVCWDA
Jackson

Middle School

Nokesville
Gail Smith

NVCWDA
Jackson
Middle School
Halloween  Dance
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A Note from the Dance Director
  by Bo Marlin

Alas, another summer has come and gone. Hopefully, all
your summer activities and vacations were safe, successful,
and enjoyable. For those of you who have taken a “summer
sabbatical” from our dances to enjoy the activities, let me
be the first to welcome you back. We’ve missed you.

Thanks to the continued hard work on advertising by
our previous Vice President (and now our President), Charlie
Pierce, and our membership director, Marty Johnson (and
Karen), the attendance at our dances has held pretty steady
over the summer months, and we have seen a lot of new
faces—both great developments. So, with the new folks in
mind, I’d like to share a few thoughts.

Do you remember when you were brand new to
country western dancing? Your dance “repetoire” may have
consisted of some basic Two Step and maybe some
knowledge of a “grapevine” or “shuffle” step—if that. Do
you remember the apprehension and perhaps the stark
fear when someone “more experienced” asked you to
dance? Do you remember the mental “overload” as you
tried to learn all the line dances in a single night (but only
succeeded in getting them all jumbled together in your
mind)?

Yes, we were all beginners once, and probably still have
some mental “scars” from the experience. So, be “gentle”
with our new dancers. Try not to inundate them with dozens
of dances or couples dance moves—until and unless they
are ready. Everyone learns at a different rate and by different
means. Some are entirely comfortable with getting on the
floor and “following” the crowd right off the bat—no matter
how awkward they may feel or look. Others may learn by
watching from the “sidelines” and “chair dancing” before
they are ready to hit the floor. Finally, others may need to
take formal lessons before they feel comfortable enough
to “go out in public.”

So…respect the “needs” and abilities of our new
dancers. Be there when they need and want some help.
But…teach them the dances CORRECTLY! Most people
tend to retain what they learn first—even if it is wrong. If
you don’t know the dances well enough to teach them
correctly, please don’t volunteer to help—simply refer them
to a more “seasoned” dancer. In the end, our new dancers
will thank you for your humility and good judgment.
Remember, it’s not about impressing them with how much
you know (or think you know). It’s about ensuring our new
dancers get a firm foundation on which to build their country
western dancing abilities around.

As always, see you on the dance floor!

Cabo San Lucas Step Sheet
Choreographed by Rep Ghazali
Description: 32 count, 4 wall, beginner line dance
Music: Cabo San Lucas by Toby Keith (CD: That Don't Make Me A Bad Guy / Available on ITunes)
Start dancing on lyrics

LEFT CROSS ROCK-RECOVER, SIDE SHUFFLE, RIGHT CROSS ROCK-RECOVER, 1/4 TURN SHUFFLE

1-2 Cross/rock left over right, recover on right
3&4 Step left to side, step right together, step left to side
5-6 Cross/rock right over left, recover on left
7&8 Turn 1/4 right and step right forward, step left together, step right forward

STEP-1/2 PIVOT, ROCKING CHAIR, SHUFFLE FORWARD LEFT

1-2 Step left forward, turn 1/2 right (weight to right)
3-4 Rock left forward, recover on right
5-6 Rock left back, recover on right
7&8 Step left forward, step right together, step left forward

RIGHT ROCK FORWARD-RECOVER, SHUFFLE 1/2 TURN, SKATE LEFT-RIGHT, SHUFFLE FORWARD

1-2 Rock right forward, recover on left
3&4 Turn 1/2 right and step right forward, step left together, step right forward
5-6 Skate left, skate right
7&8 Step left forward, step right together, step left forward

STEP-1/2 PIVOT, SHUFFLE FORWARD, CROSS-BACK, SWAY-SWAY

1-2 Step right forward, turn 1/2 left (weight to left)
3&4 Step right forward, step left together, step right forward
5-6 Cross left over right, step right back
7-8 Sway left, sway right

REPEAT
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HOW DO I GET

THERE?
Center for the Arts, 9419 Battle Street, Manassas, VA.
28 South to Manassas. Left on Battle Street.
703-330-ARTS. www.Center-For-The-Arts.org
Cherry Hill, Fr. the Capital Beltway, take Exit 25 (US Route
1 South). Take first right onto Cherry Hill Road and go 1
mile to Cherry Hill Park and Camp Grounds. Entrance on
the left. Follow entrance road to back of the park, make a
right turn at the 3rd STOP sign. Center is on left just past
swimming pool. Parking is free. http://www.dance-
info.com/
Dance Factory, 954 Monroe St, Arlington, VA.  From
495, I-66 East, take N. Fairfax Dr. Exit, left on Monroe,
the studio is on the corner across from Virginia Square
Metro.  http://www.dancefactory.com/saturdays.html.
703/528-9770.
Luther Jackson Middle School, 3020 Gallows Rd.,
Falls Church, VA. From the Capital Beltway: Take exit
50A-B to US-50 W/Arlington Blvd toward Fairfax. Merge
onto Gallows Rd/VA-650 N. Turn left on Gatehouse Rd
then right into school. Park in back lot near buses/tennis
courts.
Nokesville Firehall, Rt. 28 South to left on Fitzwater.
Left on Marstellar. Firehall on left. For info email:
rgsmith@wildblue.net
Reston Community Center, Fr. W. on Dulles Toll Rd, take
Reston Parkway Exit,  turn left on Reston Parkway, go to
2nd traffic signal and turn left on Sunrise Valley Drive, go
to 1st traffic light and turn right  on Colts Neck Road, go
1/4 mile and turn left into Hunters Woods Shopping Center.
Community Center is in courtyard behind shopping center.
703-476-4500.
Stafford American Legion, 1204 American Legion Rd
(County Rd 628), Stafford, VA. From I-95 south, take exit
143A for VA-610 E. Merge onto Garrisonville Rd/VA 610.
Turn right at US 1. Go about 5.3 miles. Turn right at Ameri-
can Legion Rd.  Go .3 mi.
Vienna American Legion, 330 Center St. N., Vienna, VA.
Upstairs Ballroom. From DC: Take 66 to exit 62, Nutley St.
Drive North to Rte. 123. Turn right, drive 3/4 mile to Center
St. N. (at Starbuck's). Turn left onto Center St., cross Church
St. and AyrHill Ave. Turn left into the American Legion just
past the hidden entrance sign. Continue around building to
right to upper parking lot. For more info and alternate
directions: Go to http://www.jimandpeggy.com. Click on
link for PSDC.

September Birthdays

09/06 Keith Buckle

09/06 Maria Mellott

09/18 George Morse, Jr.

09/24 Ella Broughton

09/24 Bobby Orndorff

09/26 Shirley Staples
Bennington

09/27 Carmella Repaci

09/28 Jerry Oweis

09/29 Naomi Little

October Birthdays

10/01 Bernie Vitale

10/05 Joyce Leamon

10/10 Bo Marlin

10/11 Elizabeth Chandler

10/12 Sandy Hudson

10/18 Dale Weed

10/20 Bill Hardwick

10/20 Elliot Levy

10/23 Richard Franklin

10/24 Schon Gross

10/25 Nelson Spitnale

10/27 Pat McMurray

H A P P Y  B I R T H D A Y !

Looking for Lessons?
Check out Fairfax County ParkTakes
( w w w. f a i r f a x c o u n t y. g o v / p a r k s /
parktakes.htm) for lessons offered by
NVCWDA members Scotty, Barbara, Eileen,
and Don. Also look at the calendar on page
4 of this newsletter, which has information
about classes given by various folks around
the area. Many of the other dance places
listed in the newsletter offer lessons. You
also can search for lessons on the dance
web pages shown on the NVCWDA web
site (www.nvcwda.org/links.html). Sign up
for DC’s Community Dance News, the
weekly electronic newsletter from Dave
Moldover (dave@danceinfo.com), and you
will see lots of dance events.

Julie Cho

Bi Bi Kearney

Stephen Kinnett

Welcome New Members!

Jenna Miller

Jensine Moyer

David Murphy
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Do you want to have your name and phone number published in the Membership Directory? . . . . . . . . . . . 

Would you be willing to help with some of the activities during the year?  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Do you want to receive a NVCWDA Newsletter?  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Would you like your birthday listed in the Newsletter on your birthday month? . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL/CHANGE FORM
Northern Virginia Country-Western Dance Association

PO Box 384
Merrifield, VA 22116-0384

Individual Members ONLY

Membership #
Make check payable to NVCWDA

Cash       Check #

Yes___No___

Yes___No___

Yes___No___

Yes___No___

(Must be 18 years of age)

  Check here

Please check your preferences on the following questions:

 Today’s date  New members are entitled to one free admission to a regular dance.

Check here to be on
        Email broadcast

Name_______________________________________     NEW ADDRESS

Address_____________________________________Apt.___________

City_______________________________State_____Zip____________

Birthday:  Month _______Day______

Phone:  Home (____) _____________Work (____) ______________

Email______________________________________________________

Membership Category

New 1 year - $18.00
2 year - $30.00

R enewal 1 year - $18.00
2 year - $30.00

01/2008

Country Steppers' News
  by Luella Montgomery

Upcoming Stepper Performances

The Country Steppers’ performance at Children’s Hospital
was cancelled because of the flu situation, but the
performance at the VA Medical Center was eagerly
performed with great appreciation from the audience of
veterans. This is one of our most heart-warming events and
is always a reminder of the sacrifices made by all those in
the audience. Particularly noteworthy was a lady who has
been in the audience for a couple of years. She is still sharp
as a tack at 101 years young. Gives us incentive to keep
dancing and hopefully keep our brains working as long as
hers. The Lord of Life Lutheran Church performance in Clifton
went extremely well. The audience participation was fun
and energetic. Teaching is always a pleasure when there is
such enthusiasm to learn, even doing the Tennessee Twist.
The 4H Fair with the Bull Run Cloggers was also fun. The
heat is always a test of endurance, but nothing diminished
the high energy of the Cloggers. Thankfully, the Arlington
Fair performance was indoors.

If you are currently dancing to country western music
and know the Two Step, Waltz, Cha-Cha, East Coast Swing
and our specialty dances, we encourage you to join the team.
We can be reached at steppers@nvcwda.org.

Saturday, Sept. 12, Leisure World, Leesburg, VA 7 p.m.
Saturday, Sept. 19, Green Springs Village, Renaissance

Gardens, Springfield, VA, 2 p.m.

The board met on July 8, 2009. Karen Johnson suggested
that we create a brochure or flyer that would provide a
general overview of the NVCWDA. She will have a draft ready
to show us at the August board meeting. Marty Johnson
reported that we have 171 members and 10 expired
memberships. Susan Scott reported that she spoke to the
point of contact at Luther Jackson Middle School about
having the air conditioning set at 60 degrees around 3:00
pm on the Saturdays when we have a dance. The board
voted to hold this year’s Anniversary Dance on September
19th and the Halloween Dance on October 31st. Dan Pierce
suggested that we advertise the New Year’s Eve dance
earlier this year so people can make long-term plans. Ideas
for increasing dance attendance were also discussed and
will be discussed further at the next board meeting. Donna
Dennis sent our check to Fisher House for the donation that
the NVCWDA members made at the Benefit Dance.

Summary of  July Board Meeting
  by Joyce Leamon

Saturday, Oct. 3, Tall Oaks, Reston, VA, 2 p.m.
Saturday, Oct 10, C/W Block Party, Atlas Walk, Virginia

Gateway Retail Center, Gainesville,
VA, 1 p.m.

Saturday, Oct. 24, Ingleside-Rock Creek, Washington,
DC, 2 p.m.

Saturday, Nov. 14, Little River United Church of Christ,
Annandale, VA, 6 p.m.
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Address Service Requested

NVCWDA WEBSITE ADDRESS
www.nvcwda.org

NVCWDA HOTLINE
 703-860-4941

NVCWDA EMAIL ADDRESS
info@nvcwda.org

NORTHERN VIRGINIA COUNTRY-WESTERN DANCE ASSOCIATION
PO BOX 384
MERRIFIELD, VA 22116-0384

The Silver Parrot
703/549-8530

113 King Street
Alexandria, VA 22314

COUNTRY STORES
Show an active NVCWDA
membership card before

making purchase and get a
discount on regularly priced

merchandise.

W. J. Colt & Company
703/971-7555

6690 Springfield Mall
Springfield, VA 22150

Sal's Shoe Repairing
703/941-9864

7312 Little River Tpke.
Annandale, VA  22003

Other Places to Dance
Here are a couple of local dances - check the calendar on page 4 and the

links on our website for many more: www.nvcwda.org

American Legion Post 290 in Stafford
1204 American Legion Rd (County Rd 628)

Country-western lessons and dancing with Matt Leonard.
Second and fourth Sundays of the month from 3:00 – 6:00 p.m.

$7.00 per person. For more information call Matt: (703) 509-5044.

The Corral at Fast Eddies of Centreville
Intersection of Rt 28 & Rt 29

Line dance and couples lessons Thursday, Friday, Saturday
Thursdays - The Southern Winds Band plays from 8:30-11:00 p.m.

Fridays - Country bands starting at 9 p.m.
Saturdays - Country DJ starting at 7 p.m.
For more information call (703) 266-1888.


